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IN THE MATTER OF THE ONTARIO HERITAGE ACT, R.S.O. 
1990, CHAPTER 0 .18; 

AND IN THE MATTER OF THE LAND AND PREMISES IN PLAN 169 LOT 6 TO 
7 IRREG 0.27AC 100.33FR D PETERBOROUGH CITY; . 

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO DESIGNATE 

TO: Ontario Heritage Trust 
10 Adelaide Street 
Toronto, ON M5C 1 J3 

TAKE NOTICE THAT the Council of The Corporation of the City of Peterborough 
intends to designate the property, including land and building, known municipally 
as 651 Gilmour Street, as a property of architectural and/or historic interest or 
value under Part IV of The Ontario Heritage Act, R.S.O. 1990, Chapter 0.18. 

A Statement of the Reasons for the Proposed Designation of 651 Gilmour 
Street is attached. 

NOTICE OF OBJECTION to the designation may be served on the City Clerk 
within thirty (30) days, or before 4:30 p.m. on the 251

h of June 2010. 

Nancy Wright-Laking, City Clerk 
The City of Peterborough 
500 George St. N 
Peterborough, ON K9H 3R9 

May 26, 2010 



651 Gilmour Street - The Campbell-Hatton House 

The property at 651 Gilmour Street holds good heritage and cultural value in its 
association with the Campbell and Hatton families and intact early twentieth 
century interior features. The Campbell-Hatton House is an interpretation of the 
Edwardian style with large window openings a plain architrave above the 
columns that support the porch. Under the soffit of the roof, a similar plain frieze 
board echoes this architrave. Edwardian style homes usually show their grandeur 
through their front entrances, in this case the front porch, which wraps around the 
entire south elevation of the house that once faced Charlotte Street. This is no 
longer seen from the street since Charlotte Street has been developed and 
newer homes have been constructed to the south of 651 Gilmour Street. This 
serves as a reminder that the lot was a generous, somewhat secluded lot at the 
outer limits of the city, then part of the Township of North Monaghan. The interior 
of the home, refinished after the fire of the early 1900s, still contains all of its 
original features including all fireplaces, wooden staircase and pocket doors 
separating rooms. 




